




Action 109.1 The Bushfire Protection for Existing Development (BPED) Guide to be shared with 
agencies for feedback. 

Decision 109.3 The Committee resolved to note the status of the Bush Fire Protection for Existing 
Development Guide. 

7 Report on status of the implementation of the FAFT treatment register 

Mr Best provided presentation on Fire Trails Implementation. 

Mr Best outlined the significant progress made in upgrading and maintaining fire trails across various 
districts and agencies. 

With Fire Access and Fire Trail Plans (FAFT) approved, ongoing efforts are focused on high priority 
trails as identified by the annual treatment register. A new focus on functional maintenance would 

ensure existing trails remained accessible, with $1.1 million allocated to maintain 600km of trails. 

Mr Best acknowledged inconsistencies in application across districts and the need for alignment 
among fire trail officers. Work was under way to address these challenges, including through 
improved field data collection and the use of consistent digital records to replace manual processes. 

Mr Conroy raised concerns about standard symbology and inconsistencies in mapping non-vehicular 
tracks. Mr Best noted that symbols were in development and the next generation of FAFT Plans 
would aim to provide clear guidelines for marking non-vehicular tracks, improving overall accuracy 
and functionality. 

Mr Schneider enquired about detailed data of fire trail certification, including on private and other 
land holdings. Mr Best noted gathering such data would be a manual process but undertook to 
provide it at the next BFCC meeting. 

Mr Schneider also raised concerns about the adequacy of the $1.1 million maintenance budget for 
600km of trails. Mr Best clarified that the maintenance budget covered minor works like vegetation 
clearance and minor surface repairs, not full upgrades, with the latter costing significantly more per 
kilometre. The Chair agreed with the concerns about maintenance funding and encouraged all 
agencies to advocate to Treasury for adequate funding to ensure the sustainability of upgraded fire 
trails. 

Action 109.2 RFS to confirm the status of developed symbols. 

Action 109.3 Mr Best to provide data on fire trail certifications by land tenure to the next BFCC 
meeting. 

Decision 109.3 The Committee resolved to note the status of the implementation of the FAFT 
Treatment Register. 

8 Report on the changes to Fire Trail Standards and data management practices 

Dr Heemstra noted the new Fire Trail Standards had been gazetted on 1 December 2023. Regular 
consultation with landowners had occurred through the reference group. Forestry Corporation had 
raised issues regarding the consideration of fire roads, which would be discussed within the 

DRAFT MINUTES BFCC Meeting 109 I Page 3 of 17 









Action 109.7 The feasibility of undertaking a full review of Appendix C of the Operations Co­
ordination Plans Policy before the 2025/26 bush fire season to be referred to the 
SAS for consideration. 

Action 109.8 Ms Stephens to provide information via SAS on the issues that NPWS is seeking to 
address in a review of Appendix C. 

Decision 109.11 The Committee resolved to endorse the draft policy for the Management of Bush 
Fire Operations. 

14 Hazard Reduction Report 

AC Midgley spoke to the report, acknowledging that agencies were again facing delays in conducting 
hazard reduction work due to recent wet weather conditions. Despite the efforts being made to 
conduct this work, it was unlikely agencies would be able to catch up by the end of June. 

The figures were reported as at the end of April, with significant progress since made, bringing the 
total hectares treated close to 100,000 hectares. AC Midgley noted a lag in reporting due to data 
processing. 

The Chair acknowledged and thanked agencies for the amount of work they had managed to carry 
out despite the conditions. He noted that while there were still opportunities for hazard reduction in 
some areas, a backlog in work remained and agencies would have to keep trying to carry out work 
wherever possible. 

Mr Fleming agreed with the importance of maximising efforts to counter potential future criticism. 

Decision 109.12 The Committee resolved to note the Hazard Reduction Report. 

15 General Business 

The Chair addressed concerns raised by Mr Mullins, who was absent from the meeting. 

Mr Mullins queried the role of the BFCC in overseeing the implementation of recommendations from 
the NSW Bushfire Inquiry. The Chair notes that the Bushfire Inquiry had addressed specific 
recommendations to a number of agencies, which were charged with responsibility for carrying 
these out. He noted that progress reports on the implementation of recommendations were 
published quarterly.

Mr Mullins raised concerns about the BPED issue, which was prompted by DPHI presentation 
regarding Maybrook Manor. The Chair clarified that the BPED document was not a Co-ordinating 
Committee document and feedback had been provided to DPHI. Mr Schneider advised he had not had 

any updates. Mr Mullins would be invited to raise the issue again at the next meeting. The Chair noted 
that there may be differing views on what constituted appropriate mitigation works and a final 
decision would be made through the established processes. 

Mr Mullins asked why the UoW research into back burning had not been provided following the 
release of the Coroner's report. The Chair referred to Dr Heemstra's earlier presentation. 
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